Westmoreland Town Board
Presentation of Tentative Budget and Special Meeting

October 1, 2013

Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw called this meeting to order at 6:53 P.M., Tuesday October , 2013 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, NY 13490 with the following Board members present; Councilpersons Kenneth Eisnor, Hubert Pritchard and Charles Hebbard.  Councilperson David Husted was absent.

The Town Clerk presented each Board member present a copy of the 2014 Tentative Budget.  Supervisor Sydoriw notified the Board that there are only two (2) major changes in the 2014 Budget. First he has given 3% raises to each Highway employee, Justice Clerk, Supervisors Clerk, Bookkeeper, Deputy Town Clerk, Highway Superintendent’s Clerk, Water Department Clerk, Water Plant Operator, Deputy Water Plant Operator, Codes Officer, Assistant Codes Officer and Senior Library Clerk.
Secondly, he has taken a total of $10,650 from A7140.400 and A7140.410 (Pool, contractual and Equipment) and moved the funds to A7110.200 and A7110.400, (Parks, capital outlay and contractual), thus leaving the pool unfunded.
Councilperson Eisnor stated he had the financial statement from the pool and gave one to each Board member and the Town Clerk.  The Board reviewed the report discussion commenced on issues such as handicapped accessibility, water leaks, skimmer repairs and a lack of fundraising. Councilperson Eisnor indicated he would like the Board to go to the pool and inspect the grounds and buildings as there are a lot of repairs that need to be made.
 Councilperson Pritchard asked if the master meter that was installed was ever read.  Councilperson Eisnor replied that he did not know.  Councilperson Hebbard suggested it may be time to sell the pool to the Community Recreation Association for $1.00.  Councilperson Hebbard did the math and determined it cost $30,000.00 to run the pool for two (2) months. Discussion continued.
Supervisor Sydoriw stated the bottom line on the budget is $756,686.00.
Councilperson Hebbard asked how much of a difference would it make in the bottom line if all employees were given a 3% raise.  The Supervisor replied probably around $4,000.00.  A lengthy discussion continued concerning reasons that raises should or should not be given across the board.

Councilperson Pritchard remarked that $15,000.00 was allocated in the Highway Road contract to repair Schieferstine Road.  He asked that all Board members make it a point to drive that road because what was done could not possibly cost $15,000.00.

Supervisor Sydoriw wanted to get back to the raise issue.  Councilperson Hebbard again pleaded his case on why he feels everyone should be given a raise.  He feels it is just a way of the Town saying thank you to their employees for their service.  The subject of the Judges salary was raised.  Councilperson Pritchard asked if their receipts are down because the Judges are not taking immediate arraignments.  Councilperson Eisnor stated that he thinks that issue is starting to correct itself and the Judges are now making themselves available.
Councilperson Eisnor indicated that the Highway Superintendent is still hauling sand, even though he was asked by the Board not to.  Councilperson Eisnor stated he feels maybe each Town employee should be given a review by their immediate supervisor and raises are based on that review.
Councilperson Hebbard stated he would like to look at the salary of the meter readers this year.  He feels that the base rate of the water rates be raised and passed on to the meter readers.  He is thinking maybe we could keep them longer.  The Supervisor refuted that by saying that the readers are paid very well for the job they do.  Many of the readings are coming back incorrect, that should not be rewarded with a pay increase.  Several different scenarios were discussed in relation to the meter readers and the possibility of having Mohawk Valley Water take over the Tindall Water District.
Next the subject of an insurance buyout was discussed.  Several employees have approached the Board asking for a lump sum payment to opt out of the Town’s health insurance. Councilperson Hebbard voiced his opinion against this option.  He feels if the spouses insurance is better, then our employee should go, the Town should not have to pay them to leave.  Councilperson Pritchard asked how Obama Care would affect the Town’s insurance.  Councilperson Eisnor plans to meet with our insurance agent to discuss that issue.  Councilperson Pritchard would like to enforce the employee physical requirement this year.  
Supervisor Sydoriw asked the Board when they were available for budget workshops.  It was ultimately decided to meet October 7, 2013 and October 8, 2013 at 6:30 P.M.  Prior to the October 7th meeting, the Board will meet at the pool at 6:15 P.M. for a visual inspection.
Supervisor Sydoriw recessed this meeting at 7:59 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk

